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Subject: Brush Fire, unincorporated La Mesa 

Person Providing Information: Sergeant. K. Cartie 

Email Address of Provider: kurt.cartie@sdsheriff.org 

Telephone number of Provider: 619-660-7079 

Media Contact: Sergeant K. Cartie 

Date of Release: June 02, 2018 

Time of Release: 9:00 p.m. 

  

 

  

SYNOPSIS: 
 
On June 2, 2018 at about 4:08 p.m., a fire began in the brush on the north side of an apartment complex, located at the 
corner of Jamacha Road and Fury Lane, in the unincorporated area of La Mesa. Two of the apartment buildings, which 
included about 23 apartments and about 40 residents, were temporarily evacuated as a precaution.  A section of Fury 
Lane was temporarily closed for fire personnel and equipment.  The fire was contained to a 2.5 acre area and was 
extinguished by the San Miguel Fire Department.  There were no injuries or damage to any structures.  Sheriff's Bomb 
Arson detectives responded to conduct the investigation.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 


